Fraud Alert

The city of Azle has reported that an unknown person called one of their citizens and told
them that the caller was with the City of Azle code enforcement and that the citizen’s
water bill was past due. The caller advised that the water would be cut off if not paid
within 30 minutes. The caller told the citizen to use Walmart Express Pay and was given
an account number to wire the money to. The city of Azle has warned that any calls of
this nature are fraudulent.

The city of River Oaks does not solicit money by telephone for any unpaid or delinquent
city services. If a citizen receives a telephone call from someone claiming to be with the
city of River Oaks, threatening to turn your water off if your bill is not paid immediately,
the call is fraudulent. Please report any calls of this nature to the River Oaks Police
Department @ 817-626-1991 Ext. 301. In addition if you ever have any question about
the veracity or the identity of any caller or service provider that contacts you in any
manner, please don’t hesitate to verify, ask for identification and report suspicious
circumstances to the police department.



